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WBPANS TWILIGHT MEETINGS 

This year’s wild blueberry producer Twilight Mee�ngs will have a special focus on pollina�on.  We will have presenta�ons to 
help you make the most of your pollina�on investment as well as on new work being done to encourage wild pollinators in our 
fields.  These sessions will include focused talks from Dalhousie Faculty of Agriculture and Kentville AAFC scien�sts and other 
extension specialists. 

Of course along with the special pollina�on session, the program will also include the popular updates on important on-going 
work and new projects from several leading scien�sts on our research team, including Dr. David Percival, Dr. Chris Cutler, Dr. 
Qamar Zaman and Dr. Sco2 White, Dalhousie Faculty of Agriculture and Dr. Sonia Gaul, AAFC.   

These popular mee�ngs are once again being organized by the Wild Blueberry Producers Associa�on of Nova Sco�a Research 

Commi#ee and the WBPANS office, in partnership with Perennia, Agriculture & Agri-Food Canada and Dalhousie University, 

Faculty of Agriculture. This provides producers with an excellent opportunity  to visit wild blueberry fields, to have insects, dis-
eases and weed pest problems iden�fied, review soil fer�lity,  pollina�on, as well as discuss nozzle selec�on and sprayer calibra-
�on.  

This year we will again host FIELD WALKS with growers, researchers and extension specialists in each of the loca�ons star�ng at 
5:00 pm ,  to iden�fy and assess pest pressures in selected commercial wild blueberry fields. Dr. Debra Moreau, AAFC will again 
par�cipate in the Twilight Mee�ngs and provide growers with an update on her research and monitoring work on the SPOTTED 

WING DROSOPHILA.   

 Dates and loca�ons for the TWILIGHT MEETINGS are as follows: 
 June 1 (Monday)    5:00 pm—8:30 pm   WBPANS Office, 168 Dakota Rd. Debert 

 June 2 (Tuesday)    5:00 pm—8:30 pm   Art Sargent’s Receiving Shed, 1410 Smith Hollow Rd, Parrsboro 

 June 4 (Thursday)  5:00 pm—8:30 pm   John MaAe’s Receiving Shed, 14 Blueberry Lane, Monastery 

 

Informa�on on the Twilight Mee�ngs is also available on the Wild Blueberry Blight Informa�on Line (902-662-4242). 
 
Reminders: 

♦ Producers may bring samples of insects, diseases and weeds to the mee�ngs for iden�fica�on. 

♦ Phone Peter or Janet for more informa�on at 902-662-3306. 
 

 WBPANS FIELD DAY 
 

The 2015 WBPANS Field Day, will be held Saturday, July 18, 2015,  at Millen Farms, 80 Little Dyke Road, Great Village, NS  
Thank you to Millen’s for offering their facility!  In addition to all of our Field Day stations and activities, this is a great oppor-
tunity to visit this innovative farming business.  The Field Day Committee is working on an afternoon tour in the local area 
with some interesting visits.  Exhibitors are lining up with machinery and new technology displays!  Stay tuned for more de-
tails    



 FIELD WALKS AT TWILIGHT MEETINGS 
 

The Wild Blueberry Producers Association of Nova Scotia in partnership with Perennia, will again be hosting 
FIELD WALKS at the 2015 Twilight Meetings.   The Field Walks provide an excellent opportunity for growers  to 
walk in wild blueberry fields and identify pests present in that field (insects, weeds, & diseases) and discuss pest con-
trol methods.    The field walks will begin at 5 pm at Debert, Parrsboro and Monastery and will be led by Perennia 
Wild Blueberry Specialist,  Peter Burgess.    
 
 June 1  5:00 pm Debert (WBPANS Office—168 Dakota Road) 
 June 2  5:00 pm Sargent’s Receiving Shed, 1410 Smith Hollow Road, Parrsboro 
 June 4  5:00 pm John Mattie’s Receiving Shed, 14 Blueberry Lane, Monastery, 
 
 

Wild Blueberry Blight Line   
902-662-4242 

 
The Wild Blueberry Blight Line is up and running again for 2015.  Updates will be made to the phone-line 
(902-662-4242) late in the afternoon on Tuesday’s and Friday’s.  Information will also be posted on the 
Nova Scotia Wild Blueberry Blog (http://www.novascotiawildblueberryblog.com/ ) 

 
If growers have any questions regarding Monilinia infection and control, please contact Peter Burgess at     
Perennia (902-896-0277) 

 
Growers should remember to check their fields to determine the growth stage of each field.  If fields are at 
the 40-50% F2 stage and a wet period is forecast or has just occurred, a control product should be consid-
ered.  Only propiconazole based products (Topas, Tilt, Jade and Mission) have proven back action and 
can be applied shortly after an infection period. 
 
For those who are on Twitter, Peter will be using his twitter account to keep growers updated on produc-
tion issues. His twitter handle is (@NSWildBlue) on twitter.com. 
 

2015 MEETING DATES 
 

• WBPANS Twilight Meetings - June 1— WBPANS Office, 168 Dakota Rd, Debert, NS 
    - June 2— Sargent’s Receiving Shed, 1410 Smith Hollow Rd, Parrsboro,  NS 
    - June 4— John Mattie’s Receiving Shed, 14 Blueberry Lane, Monastery, NS 
 
• WBPANS Field Day—Saturday, July 18, 2015 — Millen Farms, 80 Little Dyke Rd, Great Village, NS 
 
• WBPANS Annual Meeting—November 20 & 21, 2015—Best Western Glengarry, Truro 
 



 
 
 

 
Dear Fellow Growers 

 

Welcome to spring in Nova Sco�a! It was a long �me coming, but finally this busy season is upon us. As I write this, monolinia monitoring 

and spraying is just beginning in the southwest and F2 is almost here in most other parts of the province. As you begin your spring work, 

here are a few updates on ac�vi�es your Board has been working on to advance our industry.  

 

Those of you that have passed through the Halifax Airport will no doubt have no�ced the new wild blueberry industry promo�on video clip 

at the baggage carousel and the beau�ful sign in one of the revolving doors, which welcomes arriving passengers to the land of the wild 

blueberry. Your Promo�on Commi2ee and Board are excited about the impact this will have to raise the level of awareness about the im-

portance of our industry to the Nova Sco�a economy as well as to highlight the flavourful and nutri�onal goodness of our crop. This mes-

sage was also brought directly to our provincial Legislature when we co-hosted breakfast for MLAs with the Egg Farmers of NS  and the NS 

Federa�on of Agriculture. This event enabled your Board to meet with many MLAs and Cabinet Ministers to share our wild blueberry story. 

This event adds to what your Board considers to be an excellent rela�onship which we have with Minister Colwell and his staff in Agricul-

ture.  You will by now have received no�ce of the addi�on of wildlife fencing to the list of supports available under the Department's Risk 

Management Program. We have been successful in our advocacy for this program which supports preven�ve rather than compensatory 

measures and hope that some of you will have availed yourselves of the opportunity to apply for this program. We also con�nue to ac�vely 

move forward two other key projects with the province. Peter Rideout and Peter Burgess have been assis�ng through a working group relat-

ed to the Crown Lands project. We expect this pilot will be ac�ve this fall. We also con�nue to collaborate with the Province on what we 

propose as the next genera�on of land investment policy in partnership with the Department of Agriculture for land improvement.  

 

We were pleased to see some of you at the Saltscapes Expo at Exhibi�on Park in late April where we promoted wild blueberries to a huge 

number of Mari�mers. It always strikes me how many misconcep�ons there are of our industry even right here at home, which illustrates 

the importance that all of us should place upon telling our wild blueberry story to everyone who will listen.  

 

On the regional front, Peter Rideout and I recently a2ended a very successful mee�ng of wild blueberry associa�on Presidents and Execu-

�ve Directors from NS, NB, PEI and Quebec in Moncton. We had an opportunity to hear preliminary results from the price study we jointly 

funded, which will be released early in the fall. We also had highly produc�ve discussions about further regional coopera�on on research 

and promo�on of our industry. As an outcome of these discussions, Nova Sco�a will host a mee�ng of all interested wild blueberry research 

and extension workers at Dalhousie Faculty of Agriculture on May 28 to begin the process of sharing ideas. Agriculture and Agri-food Canada 

(AAFC) will be suppor�ng this through video links at various regional sites. We will also begin a joint bilingual newsle2er  with our regional 

partners, to share industry issues and highlights in each province. Barron Blois, Peter Rideout and I recently a2ended a very informa�ve 

mee�ng at the AAFC Kentville Agricultural Centre to meet with researchers and discuss areas of common interest. In addi�on to the re-

search and policy staff we are already collabora�ng with Dr. Debra Moreau, Dr. Wilhelmina Kalt, and Shawn Ingraham, we met several other 

researchers in such areas as food quality, pollinator habitat, plant pathology, and soil fer�lity who have agreed to work more closely with us 

on our produc�on and promo�on challenges in the future. 

 

We are pleased that John MaJe has agreed to host our eastern region Twilight mee�ng at his farm in Monastery, An�gonish County on 

June 4. This will provide growers in Cape Breton with closer proximity to this event. We are also very excited about the themed nature of 

this year's twilight mee�ngs, which is "Pollina�on Habitat and Approaches". Peter Burgess, Dr. Chris Cutler and Dr. Steve Javorek are leading 

this and it promises to be a very informa�ve and interes�ng session. Also thanks to Art Sargent for again hos�ng us in Parrsbo-

ro on June 2, and to Janet and Peter and Dalhousie Faculty of Agriculture staff for readying the Debert site for June 1. We are 

also looking forward to the roll out of the new Harvester Safety Course early this summer in partnership with Nova Sco�a 

Community College, Farm Safety Nova Sco�a, Doug Bragg Enterprises, and CKD Fabricators. 

 

In conclusion, on behalf of your Board, we look forward to seeing you at one of our Twilight mee�ngs and the Field Day this 

summer at Millen Farms in Great Village. Un�l then, we would like to wish all of you a successful spring season as we all look 

forward with op�mism to an excellent growing season and a fair economic return on our investments and labour. 

Feel free to contact me at wildblue@eastlink.ca or 902-870-1578, or to contact the office at 902-662-3306 or any of our Board 

members with concerns or ideas that would improve our industry.  

 

Jeff Orr, President 

Email: wildblue@eastlink.ca 

Cell: 902-870-1578 

 

 

 

 Message from the president  



 

Blueberry Harvester Operator Safety Course 
Available July 2015 

 
 

The Nova Scotia Community College, in partnership with 

the Wild Blueberry Producers Association of Nova Scotia 

and Farm Safety Nova Scotia, will be offering an Intro-

duction to Blueberry Harvester Operator Safety Course 

in July 2015.  

 
 
The objective of the course is to provide an introduction to safe blueberry harvest-
er operation.  Begin your journey to becoming a competent harvester operator and 
build the capacity of skilled labour in the wild blueberry industry. 
 

Details available soon. 

  www.nswildblueberries.com www.nscc.ca  www.farmsafetyns.ca 

 
 
 
 
 

 For further informa�on please contact: 
 
 Peter Rideout      Carolyn Van Den Heuvel   

 Wild Blueberry Producers Associa�on of NS  Farm Safety Nova Sco�a 

 (902)662-3306      (902)893-2293 

 wbpans@ns.aliantzinc.ca    cvandenheuvel@nsfa-fane.ca 
 
 
 
 

 *NSCC and FSNS will also be offering a Tractor Operator Safety Course 



WILD BLUEBERRY ASSOCIATION OF NORTH AMERICA  

(WBANA-CANADA)   
UPDATE 

 

April 2015 
 
It has been a busy winter and spring for WBANA activities. We participated in wild blueberry producer meetings in Nova Sco-
tia, Quebec, PEI and New Brunswick in March and April. At the PEI and New Brunswick meetings, Ms. Jing Zhao Cesarone of 
Chinawise Business Consulting, WBANA’s promotion agency for China, gave a detailed presentation on the opportunities and 
key activities in the Chinese market.  There was great interest in knowing more about this important emerging market and both 
Jing and Neri Vautour had many conversations with producers in attendance. 
 
Marketing Plans 2015-16 
 
The WBANA global marketing program is a year round, world-wide enterprise and planning is well underway for activities into 
the 2015-2016 crop and marketing year. The Marketing Committee met in Moncton in late March to review proposals from the 
overseas and North American promotion agencies who work for us in the key markets. As always, lots of great ideas were pre-
sented, emphasizing maximum impact in trade promotion of wild blueberries, with careful stewardship and leveraging of our 
funds. We are very excited about some of the new plans for the coming year and are confident in WBANA’s ability to continue 
to build the market for wild blueberries. 
 
Market Access 
 
As you’ve heard in our reports over the past year, tariff free access to some of our important developing markets is a high priori-
ty in the WBANA work plan. We are working closely with the federal ministers of International Trade and of Agriculture to 
encourage the negotiation of accelerated reduction of import tariffs in those key markets for Canadian wild blueberries. Some of 
our competitors in the international fruit ingredient trade already enjoy free access in those countries, which places our products 
at an unfair disadvantage. This distorts raw product costs for our customers and undermines the natural preferences many food 
companies have for using wild blueberries over other ingredients.  
 
Upcoming Activities 
 
WBANA will participate in a high level food trade mission to China in June 2015, which will provide opportunities to showcase 
Canadian wild blueberries in several of the country’s major urban markets. This mission, led by Hon.Gerry Ritz, Canada’s Min-
ister of Agriculture, will also include Nova Scotia’s Minister of Agriculture & Fisheries, Hon. Keith Colwell, a strong supporter 
and advocate for the regional wild blueberry industry. 
 
WBANA plans to attend all of the regional wild blueberry producer field days in July and look forward to meeting producers 
and discussing WBANA’s plans and activities for the coming season and beyond and to receiving your thoughts and input.  
 
Finally, we have guests coming! As we do every year during wild blueberry harvest, WBANA will be looking for growers’ sup-
port during visits of some of our major Japanese customers, as well as a group of trade and food media from Germany. This is 
one of our most effective tools in building relationships with our overseas markets, by giving them a firsthand look at our unique 
industry and a chance to meet the growers and other people who make it happen. Stay tuned for more details, we may be calling 
you to arrange a farm visit! 
 
 
Neri Vautour 
Executive Director, WBANA Canada 
neri.vautour@nb.aibn.com. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

www.nswildblueberries.com 

 

CROWN LAND PILOT PROJECT 
 

 

As you are aware, we have been working closely 
with the Nova Scotia Departments of Natural Re-
sources and Agriculture to identify suitable Crown 
land for wild blueberry development.   
 
Using Crown land for wild blueberry producers 
could be a great opportunity to expand an existing 
farm or start a new operation.  WBPANS supports 
this initiative and encourages you to contact Mark 
TeKamp, Land Asset Management Coordinator at 
the Department of Natural Resources, to inform 
him of any areas of Crown land that may be suita-
ble for wild blueberry development. 
 
If you have any questions, feel free to contact 
M a r k  a t  9 0 2 - 4 2 4 - 3 4 8 8  o r 
mark.tekamp@novascotia.ca 

The�Wild�Blueberry�Producers�Association�of�Nova�Scotia�
� PO�Box�119�Debert,�NS��B0M�1G0���Tel:�902-662-3306���Email:�wbpans@ns.aliantzinc.ca�

GWB HORTICULTURAL SUPPLIES 
 
George Baptie, GWB Horticultural Supplies, South 
Berwick wishes to advise growers  that he will be 
retiring and closing his business at the end of 2015.   
If you require any equipment from him (ie bird 
scaring devices) please contact him before our field 
day, July 18th.  His contact information is: 
 Tel:  902-538-1269 or 
 Tel:  902-661-0338 Summer Residence 
 Fax:  902-538-1274 
 4784 Hwy 1, South Berwick, NS  B0P 1E0 
 

Wild Blueberry Market Commentary, May 2015 
 

Reports at this stage in the marketing year for our good 2014 crop, as we begin field activities for the 2015 sea-
son, continue to indicate steady movement of IQF frozen wild blueberries from storages and the steady mainte-
nance of a significant (although smaller than 2013-14’s exceptional pricing spread, as published in the Food 
Institute Report) price premium over the major competing products in the frozen fruit category. The strong US 
dollar (currently $1.20C or Canadian $ at .84US) has  been an important competitive factor for Canadian wild 
blueberries in overseas markets.  In general, the market has been well supplied with wild blueberries this year, 
which has enabled the development of new business in the industry in spite of a competitive environment with 
respect to the availability of substitute ingredients.  Steady demand and movement to our core customers (and 
some new ones) has been indicated throughout the marketing season, in spite of  strong pressure from competi-
tive products in some markets and some continued market access (tariff) issues. 
 
The industry’s unwavering marketing program and strong, confident capabilities to service both domestic and 
overseas customers continue to be significant stabilizing influences on our position in the marketplace. The 
health benefits, taste, quality and ease of year round use and availability differentiate wild blueberries in the 
marketplace and motivate customer business and consumer demand. 


